

CHRIST THE SAVIOUR C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL

The Grove, London W5 5DX | New Broadway, London W5 2XA www.ctsprimary.org.uk | admin@cts-school.org | 020 8249 6800 | Headteacher: Mrs K.Tramoni

Monday, 4th January 2021

Dear Parents.

Thank you for registering your child/ children for attendance at school during this period of partial school closure. We are looking forward to welcoming them to school tomorrow.

Attendance at school for children of critical workers or vulnerable pupils

The Government expectation is that children attending school will do so full time. The only exception to this is for our Nursery pupils who will attend school for their usual 15 hours or continue to top up their hours through payment to the school.

If your child is absent from school then you should report their absence by emailing our admin team before the start of the school day in the usual way, it would help our admin team and those responsible for staffing if you could ensure that absences are reported swiftly. Similarly, if you are reporting a planned absence this should be done in advance through the admin team so this can be tagged to your child's profile on Arbor.

Drop off and collection arrangements

We will be opening both our Grove and Broadway Sites and children will be learning in their familiar year group environments in a bubble with other pupils from their year group.

With reduced numbers we will not need to stagger our entry into school and will operate a school day from 8.30am to 3pm with all gates open for 15 minutes as follows:

Drop off: 8.30am-8.45am Pick Up: 3pm - 3.15pm

Please use the following gates to drop and collect your child:

Nursery and Reception pupils - Grove Site Front Gate Year One and Year Two pupils - Grove Site Back Gate Years 3 to 6 - Broadway Site Main Entrance

Uniform

Pupils should come to school in their usual school uniform but may wear comfortable footwear including trainers.

Learning

Pupils learning in school will follow the same curriculum as those learning at home set by their class teacher. They will be able to access online learning and google classroom, the online learning platform

we use at CtS, through school laptops. In addition, pupils will access specialist lessons such as music Art and PE through face to face lessons with our specialist teachers.

If your child has an EHCP we have worked hard to ensure a familiar adult is supporting your child to provide continuity for their learning.

Lunches

We cancelled our large kitchen order last week after hearing the unexpected Government announcement. This week we will be offering a cold packed lunch including a sandwich, fruit, yogurt and salad to all Grove Site pupils and Broadway pupils entitled to a Free School Meal and any parents who would like to pay for a school meal on ParentPay. Further information about school lunches will be sent later this week and we are hoping to be able to offer a hot meal on both sites in the week beginning Monday, I Ith January.

Breakfast Club

Our breakfast club will continue to run from 8am on both sites with a light breakfast served. Children should be dropped at their respective site and bookings should be made on ParenPay in the usual way.

After School Care

SSUK will continue to run as usual. If you would like to book a place on their club please use the following link: www.ssukkids.com

Please click on the childcare tab and then complete the ad hoc booking form.

With best wishes, CtS Leadership Team